
Preface

All life is touched by water, and humans as diverse as poets and military
strategists draw inspiration from it. How unfortunate, therefore, that
narrow perspectives and a limited range of disciplines dominate water
research. This book aims to liberate water from excessively rational and
utilitarian mindsets. Water has always had an emotional and symbolic
value for communities, and it increasingly provides impetus for the for-
mation of transnational networks and discourses. We explore here the
multiple meanings of water in a variety of transboundary settings in the
contemporary global context.

For an edited volume to transcend the frequent failings of uneven
contributions and lack of coherent focus, the book must emerge from a
common research endeavor. Such efforts take a great deal of time and
support. This project has a lengthy history and many contributors and
supporters, a number of whom are neither editors nor authors. Although
the genesis of the project extended even further back in time, the effort
to develop new approaches to transboundary water problems got a firm
start in a research conference at the Bellagio Study and Conference
Center, June 2–6, 1997. This exceptionally fruitful meeting was orches-
trated by the late Albert E. Utton, Director of the International Trans-
boundary Resources Center, to whom this book is dedicated. The
conference received funding from the Hewlitt and Ford Foundations as
well as the Rockefeller Foundation.

Grants from the University of California Institute on Global Peace and
Cooperation and the University of California at Irvine Global Peace 
and Cooperation Studies funded the majority of the research, travel, and
translation. The Focused Research Group on International Environment



in the School of Social Ecology at the University of California, Irvine
provided a continuing forum for intellectual discussion of the project.
The editors are particularly grateful to one member of the focused
research group, Richard Perry, whose wise counsel, excellent critiques,
and scholarly networks linked us with important ideas and chapter con-
tributors. María Rosa García-Acevedo wrote her chapter during a post-
doctoral year funded through the Sense of Place Project by the Ford
Foundation.

The book manuscript, once about double its present length, went
through multiple rounds of rewriting and editing. Pamela Doughman
and Suzanne Levesque helped mightily in manuscript preparation, work-
ing closely with Dianne Christianson in word processing. Helen Ingram
is particularly indebted to Michael Brewster, who coordinated the final
round of edits. The editors and authors are most grateful to Sheldon
Kamieniecki and Michael Kraft, the series editors whose insights led to
important improvements in the text; to the anonymous reviewers whose
criticisms were invaluable; and to Clay Morgan, the Acquisitions Editor
in Environmental Sciences at MIT Press.
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